Thursday, August 6th, 2015 
Dear Parents/Guardians,


Welcome to the 2015-2016 school year at Groveton Elementary School!  I am both proud and excited to say that I am going to be your child’s 4th grade teacher this year.  This will be my third year teaching at the school.  I taught 5th grade and 1st grade before this year.  As we begin this school year, I want you to know that I have three main goals when it comes to education.  They are: to create an active learning environment, to encourage students to become life-long learners, and to work as a team with my colleagues, the students, and the parents/guardians to support students on their educational journey.  Within this letter, I will cover each goal in detail, with extra emphasis on my last goal:  working as a team. 


I first learned about an active learning environment during my student teaching experience at Moore School in Candia, NH.  This environment requires effort from everyone in the classroom, and is extremely helpful for students.  It includes having consistent and systematic routines, classroom expectations, rules, and consequences that are created by the students and myself.  This environment involves both students and I having a strong grasp on how we learn.  Together as a class, we will create a supportive learning environment where mistakes are encouraged, where learning is the top priority, where student’s ideas and artifacts are discussed, and where respect is a way of life.  Students will know everyday when they come into the classroom that I am completely invested in their education, that I have positive expectations of them, and that I care about each of them individually.  All of these factors will help create this active learning environment.

My second goal is to encourage students to become lifelong learners.  I will instill the importance of education in students by targeting the student’s learning and always challenging them.  I will assist students on concentrating on what they are learning by placing the focus standard from the Common Core State Standards in the classroom.  This will eliminate any confusion of what students are learning that day. I will encourage the use of technology to further learning, I will create lessons that require students to be active, and I will always ask the students to explain their thoughts and thought process.  I will also think of every student as the individual they are, and differentiate the learning to meet their needs, learning styles, and interests throughout process, content, and product.  By differentiating lessons to support each student as their own individual, I will assist them in becoming invested in their own learning.  Another key part of my plan is to always model to the students how researching and learning takes place.  For example, if a student comes in with a question that provides a good learning opportunity, we, as a class, will instantly take the opportunity and learn! 


My third goal, and the one that I want to emphasize the most, is about working together as a team to support your student throughout their educational journey.  Your student is at the age where they can take on more responsibility for the own learning.  Thus, if there are meetings or conferences that are occurring that regard the student, and the time is appropriate, I want to include the student in those meetings or conferences.  This will let them know that they are also in charge of their education.  I will work with my colleagues as well, including support staff, when it comes to your student.  If I need assistance with differentiating a lesson, or understanding and following an IEP, I will utilize all resources.  Finally, I want you to know that I truly believe that you are the first and lifelong teacher of your student, and together, we can ensure success for your child!  I want to communicate, collaborate, and share suggestions as much as possible with you.  I want you to know that I value your opinion, and look forward to developing a positive and successful relationship with you regarding your child.  In order to start doing that, I know that you will need to know more about me, and attached to this letter is a brief introduction of who I am as a person.


In conclusion, I want to welcome you again to the 2015-2016 school year!  I am delighted to be your student’s 4th grade teacher, and I look forward to this school year!  I hope that this letter gave you a sense of who I am as an educator, and I look forward to working with you throughout the next year.  Please feel free to e-mail me or call me at your convenience, with any questions, suggestions, or comments that you have!

Sincerely,

Liza LaCasse

4th  Grade Teacher

Groveton Elementary School

Work Phone: (603) 636-1806

E-mail: l_lacasse@sau58.org
